December 8, 2020 Board Meeting

Good evening. We are at that exciting time in the school year where we begin to find out what our seniors will be doing after graduation.

Tonight, I am happy to announce that four of our seniors have been awarded full four-year scholarships through the Questbridge National College Match Program. They are:

- Amsatou Mbacke of Soldan High School, who was matched with Washington University.
- Benjamin Dizdar of Metro High School, who also was matched with Washington University.
- James Mosley of Collegiate School of Medicine and Bioscience, who was matched with Dartmouth University, and
- Lorene Tran, also of Collegiate, who was matched with the University of Pennsylvania.

The Questbridge program matches high-achieving students from low-income backgrounds to the nation's top colleges. Congratulations to these students and their families.

Also, a quick reminder, surveys went out via email yesterday, asking all District families to select in-person or virtual instruction for their student for Quarter 3.

Please be sure to fill out the survey completely and get it back to us, so we can finalize preparations to restart school on January 4th, 2021, following Winter Break. Thank you.